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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc

Ngahina Street, Paraparaumu
PO Box 1605, Paraparaumu Beach 5032
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Coming events

Interclub Tournament against Waikanae

Sunday 17 February 
This will be a teams’ event with Junior, Intermediate and Open teams.
 If you are interested in taking part please sign up on the notice board.
. 

Pak ’N Save In-house Tournament
Sunday 24 February

These tournaments are relaxed and enjoyable and an excellent experience for all players, especially new and junior players, so sign up and join in.
Bridge Improvers’ Course
Richard Solomon will be returning to take an Improvers’ course on Saturday 2 March. The cost will be $25.00 if we can get more than forty players but we propose to charge $30 per person. This may produce a small profit or cover any surcharge for fewer players. This will not be a repeat of last year’s course    Players will bring their own lunch and the club will provide tea and coffee.
Help Needed

Daan Kolston has been collecting money at Tuesday afternoon, Thursday daytime and Friday afternoon sessions. He can no longer do it and any offers to help at any sessions would be appreciated. Lucy O’Regan has offered to do this on Wednesday nights when she is there. If nobody is allocated to do this perhaps the Director could ask someone to stand in. It is not an arduous task. If you can help please let any of the committee know.
Beginners’ Lessons
These will be taken by Tony Staniford and will start on Monday March 11. There are some flyers at the club for members to take and spread around wherever they can. If you know anyone interested please let Tony know.
Different formats for bridge sessions
Last year the committee trialled two programmes: the Rainbow movement, where all players played everyone else and this was popular; the X group programme was played on one Friday night when we played the same boards on the same night competing with other clubs using this programme and it was a very lengthy process. We would like some feedback on whether we repeat these this year so please write your comments in the suggestion book.

Refurbishment of the club   
This is still ongoing. We need new chairs and probably a new computer so if you have any creative ideas for fund raising please let us know. Some sample chairs will be available for you to try in due course.

Directors

There is always a need for more Directors especially for Thursday night. Anyone who would like to give it a try will be partnered with an experienced Director. Let Jean Murray know.  A course will be run if there is enough interest.
Back up for our Secretary

Fran will be away in June and October so we need someone to take the minutes at those committee meetings. If you can help please let Fran or myself know. 
A little bit of History

I have been reminded that there are fewer and fewer members who know about the club’s history so we are starting with some of the people who donated trophies.

The Kilmister Jug and Rosebowl 
were donated by Bruce KIlmister and his wife Mary who were foundation members of the club and I can remember interviewing them when I wrote a small booklet for our 30th anniversary in 1998.

Bruce was a retired farmer. As a couple they worked hard and set a very high standard in all they did – Bruce in running tournaments, doing all the scoring by hand and Mary producing and presenting food so beautifully. They were made life members.
My thanks to Irene Galloway who provided this information.
Entertainment Book

If you are interested in purchasing the latest Entertainment Book please let Jane McArthur know.

Jennette Newport
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President
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A Happy New Year to you all. Welcome back to Bridge. We hope that you will have a really great year with good play and fun. The committee has a lot planned that we want you to take part in and enjoy. We welcome any constructive comments or suggestions in the Suggestions Book.








